

A Monthly Publication of the Foxboro Jaycees Fe

February 2012

#### Hi Fellow Jaycees

Happy Valentine's Day Everyone!! February is right here and I can't believe it. Someone said at our last board meeting that they couldn't believe February was here and how busy it is for us as Jaycees. We do have a lot going on this month so please take a few minutes to read each area report.

We've had a few new members join and I just wanted to say welcome to Brandon and Diego. We're looking forward to you participating in our projects.

We've got several projects coming up this month one of them being a Jaycee favorite and that's Scat Night. I'm just putting in a plug since Dave Fisler is running it and I told him I would. Please RSVP to so that he knows how many tables to set up. The phone number is in the Wise Fox. Remember it's BYOB and if you could let him know whether you will be bringing an appetizer or dessert that would be great.

I can't believe it's that time of year again where we're thinking about the next board year. Vanessa Linke has been kind enough to head up the Nominations Committee but we still need a few people to assist her and be on her committee. If you are interested in a board position please see either me or her to discuss what you might want to do.

As always I hope to see you at the next GM or upcoming project.

Remember to tell your neighbors and friends about the Jaycees.

Sincerely,

~ Monica



Secretary: Monica Rigamonti

Minutes from Last Month's GM – Accepted –copies available if anyone would like to see them



#### Sunshine committee

\*\*\* Get Well Soon Card to Matthew Loew for recent surgery (tubes in, adenoids out)

If you know that someone needs some sunshine, please contact Monica. Call her at 508-353-1937 or email her at mozer16455@comcast.net

#### Inventory Coordinator - Mohsen Khalifa

\*\*\* If you need any Jaycee equipment for an upcoming project, please contact Mohsen. Please allow plenty of time to acquire what you need.

#### Wise Fox-Sandy Emery

\*\*\* If any project chairperson wants to put information in the Wise Fox, please send it to Sandy Emery. Her email is <a href="mailto:semery29@comcast.net">semery29@comcast.net</a>. She needs the information usually by the last weekend of each month.

#### Electronic CPG Library-Bob Gillis

\*\*\* Once you run a project, please write a CPG (Chairman Planning Guide) so the next project chairperson will know what to do. Bob will happily put it on the website. Bob is also looking for any old, written CPG's that he can scan as a PDF file. Those CPG's will not be able to be altered, just read.



#### Awards

Project of the Month: Fruit Baskets Jaycee of the Month: Helen Serena





Tom Sawran Jane Webster

Be sure to wish them a Happy Birthday!!



**Vice President: Tom Marks** 

#### Meetings and Programs

Thanks to Andrea and Deena for the tasty treats, including some outstanding cupcakes, at the last GM. Maria Montanez will be bringing the goodies to the 2/8 GM.

#### Networking-Bob Gillis

Don't forget the networking page on the Jaycee website created & maintained by Bob Gillis. Several businesses are listed and we're always looking for more.



#### Book Club-Laureen House

The Club will continue discussing Scott Spencer's "Man in the Woods" at the next meeting, which is Wednesday evening, 2/15 at Laureen's house. Contact Laureen House for the exact time.



#### Trivia Night-Kathy Brady

The next Trivia Night at the Pic will be Monday, 2/13. Get there by 6:00-6:15 p.m. for good seats. Trivia starts at 7:00 p.m.

#### How to Write a CPG-Monica Rigamonti

The workshop is Wednesday, 2/8 at 6:00 p.m. at the Community Center; right before the GM meeting. The workshop is geared towards newer members, but all members are welcome.

#### Ski Trip-Julie Grant

The Jaycees' annual ski trip was held from 1/19-1/22 at the Innbrook Inn in Stowe. The trip was a huge success and everyone had a blast. Thanks once again to Julie Grant for continuing to chair this event.

#### Scat Night-Dave and Monica Fisler

Dave Fisler is chairing the next Scat Night at the Fisler's house on Saturday, 2/25 at 6:00 p.m. Scat is easy enough for anyone to learn, and the night always produces some great laughs and frog stories. See the attached flyer for more information.



**Adult Bowling:** Tom Marks is chairing a bowling night for adults only at North Bowl in Attleboro on Friday, 3/2 at 7:00 p.m. If you're interested in attending, please e-mail Tom at tjmarks23@yahoo.com so he can start getting a head count.

\*\*\*INSTALLATION BANQUET -- We are still in need of a Chair for the annual Jaycees Installation Banquet. This is our biggest event of the year and it's critical that we start planning early. Thus, we really need someone to step up and Chair. Tom has a thorough CPG from chairing the event last year, and he's willing to guide any new member wishing to Chair. Please contact Tom at 774-266-5334 or tjmarks23@yahoo.com if you're interested.



#### Publicity - Pam Warren

If you are running a project and need publicity, please contact Pam.

#### Sand for Seniors - Mohsen Khalifa

The Jaycees provide sand for the senior citizens of Foxboro during the winter months. If anyone is in need of or knows someone else who needs sand, please contact Mohsen. needs sand, please contact Mohsen.

#### Easter Egg Hunt - Chairman Needed

The Jaycees fill plastic Easter Eggs with candy and set up a hunt on the Common every year for the children of Foxboro. If you are interested in running this project, contact Deena.

#### Candidates' Night - Dave Brown - April 26th

Each year the Foxboro Jaycees host a forum at Foxboro Cable Access to allow each candidate for the upcoming election (selectman, town clerk, board of health, housing authority, etc.) To speak to the public, introduce or re-introduce themselves, take questions and express their qualifications and reasons for running for office. The forum is broadcast live and rebroadcast repeatedly up to Election Day.

#### Concerts on the Common - Max Loew

Every summer the Jaycees run free concerts on the Common for the residents of Foxboro. Max is still planning the schedule, but the calendar of events will be available soon

Calling for 2012-2013 Board nominations! If you are interested in either participating on the Nominations Committee or are potentially interested in serving on next year's Board of Directors, please contact COB Vanessa Linke at 508-440-5898 or

vanessa.linke@live.com.



#### **Open Position**

Please let Monica Fisler know if you have any suggestions for the area.

#### Scrapbooking Fundraiser - Deena Cummings

Deena has volunteered to take this project on. She will be holding the Fundraiser on Saturday, February 4, 2012. Deena is in the process of securing a location. Please give her a call if you can give her a hand with this project. A mass e-mail was sent out and I'm hoping those that will be there have responded to Deena so she knows who will be attending.

#### Craft/Vendor Fair – Heather Loew

The date has been set for this project and Heather is already off to a great start with 6 vendors. It will be held on Saturday May 19<sup>th</sup>, with a rain date of the 20<sup>th</sup>. She is looking for a few good committee members to help make this project a continuing success. Thank you Heather for tackling this again. So as of right now Heather has 10 vendors which is a fabulous start since the event is still 5 months away.

#### Tupperware Online Fundraiser – Jen Franco

Jen has taken time to research this idea. We are raising funds to purchase more banners for around the Common. The same ones we had up on Central Street this past holiday season. If you are interested in ordering please contact Jen Franco and note that at our March GM we are planning to have the Tupperware representative join us for a brief description of the products that are available for the fundraiser. Please pass the word on to all of your friends and once the party has been set up online we will pass along the information to you all.

#### Restaurant Night – Jen Franco

Wow, Jen has taken on two fundraisers in a matter of a month. Thank you Jen for getting this set up. The location will be COSI in Mansfield. The date will be Thursday, 2/23 between 5-9pm. 10% of all proceeds will be donated back to us for the Banners around the Common. We will be putting a flyer together to pass out at the next GM along with other various locations.

Please let Monica Fisler know if you have any suggestions for the area.





Vice President: Heather Loew

#### Welcome New Members!

Welcome to our newest member Diego Zamberlan who joined at the January GM!

#### Membership Committee

The final committee meeting was held on January 4<sup>th</sup>. Thanks to my committee members for a very productive year in recruiting and activating members. Even though we will not be meeting we will still be focusing on membership for the chapter. Please contact me if you have any membership ideas.

#### Jaycee Information Night

We will be holding an information night on February 8<sup>th</sup> at 6:00pm in the downstairs meeting room at the SFCC for prospective members. This is an informal meet and greet event to provide information about the chapter. Please stop by to mingle before the GM.

#### Web Site - Bob Gillis

Be sure to check out the website - <a href="www.foxborojaycees.org">www.foxborojaycees.org</a> - for all the latest information. Bob welcomes any new photos of events that you have! He is currently looking for photos of the ski trip.

#### Social Media

Check out our social media pages on Facebook and Meetup for another way to keep up to date with the chapter.

#### Jaycees Apparel – Heather Loew

Please let me know if you need a Jaycee t-shirt or hat for any upcoming events. Remember that you will get a Jaycee sweatshirt by chairing a project or by being on the board.





# SCAT NIGHT 2012

Where: The Fisler's 2 Highland Circle Foxboro MA

When: February 25, 2012 Time: 6:00pm to??

Please bring your own beverages and an Appetizer or desert to share.

Also don't forget your quarters.

Please let myself or Monica know what you are bringing to share. We can be reached at 508-698-9604

Please make sure you are walking into 2 Highland Circle not 2 Highland St. My neighbors are very nice however do not want the JC chapter over for dinner. ©

Thank you Dave Fisler









### SUPPORT THE JAYCEES

## Make Thursday, February 23 family night

5:00 - 9:00 PM

Bring your family out to eat at **COSI** in Mansfield

10% of your check will directly fund the Jaycees' goal to add more festive banners to the center of Foxboro during the holiday season

For more information on the Foxboro Jaycees visit our website at foxborojaycees.org

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

February 2011 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2	3	4 Scrapbooking Fundraiser SFCC 9AM-4PM
5	6	7	8 How to Write a CPG 6-7 PM  Prospective member meet and greet 6 PM  General Meeting 7:30 PM S. Foxboro Community Center	9	10	11
12	13 Trivia Nite Picadilly Pub 6PM	14 Happy Valentines Day	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22 Board Meeting 7:30 PM	23 Family Nite at Cosis Mansfield 5-9PM	24	25 Scat Nite-Fislers 6PM
26	27	28	29			

March 2012 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
				1	2 Adult Bowling 7PM North Bowl-Attleboro	3
4	5	6	7	8	9	10
11	12	13	14 General Meeting 7:30 PM S. Foxboro Community Center	15	16	17
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
25	26	27	28 Board Meeting 7:30 PM	29	30	31

Foxboro Jaycees PO Box 169 Foxboro, MA 02035



Don't miss the next GM on Wednesday, February  $8^{\text{th}}$  at 7:30 PM

The prospective member meet and greet and how to write a CPG are preceding the meeting at 6 PM

at the South Foxboro Community Center.

